
March 2025 
In the Rear View Mirror 
	 As you may remember from February’s prayer letter, we kicked off this 
month with a teen activity and a baptism of one of our Icelandic adults. On 
that same Sunday, my wife, our son, and I were able to sing a special with 
Everett’s very first solo. We sang the song “If Jesus Said it I Believe It” which is 
a beautiful song about God’s perfect wisdom as we go through the trials of 
life. During Pastor Weimer’s absence, I have had the tremendous opportunity 
to teach the oldest group of children during our Icelandic outreach services. 
For thirty minutes each week I am able to teach their memory verse. It has 
been such an amazing opportunity to be able to take a single verse and 
explain its meaning and significance in their own language. The first week’s 
verse was Romans 6:23. It was such a blessing to watch the light bulbs turn on 
in their heads as I explained what this verse means. I am so thankful for the 
Icelandic language classes I have been able to complete as I can see just 
how much I have learned from them. Please pray for me as I teach these 
young children about the truths of Scripture. My wife has also been 
designated as the teacher for the first and second grade class. We are both 
loving the opportunity to teach the next generation about the things of 
Christ. 
The Road Ahead 
	 As we quickly approach Easter, our church will be holding a special 
Passover celebration. We will meet at the church every day of the week 
leading up to Easter and will be walking through the events of the week 
leading up to Jesus’ death, burial, and resurrection, and what they represent 
from the Old Testament. We are very excited about what God is going to do 
through this celebration. Please pray that it is used by God to teach our 
church people more about the gospel. We are also talking with several 
individuals in our church who have expressed a desire to be baptized, and we 
are eager to see them follow through in believer’s baptism. This morning, April 
1st, started yet another volcanic eruption here in Iceland. No, unfortunately, 
this is not an April Fools’ joke. There has been no damage done yet, but please 
pray that no matter what happens, our church is able to be a beacon of 
hope and peace to our community. We are prepared with food, water, and 
batteries in case of any drastic situations, but we would greatly appreciate 
your prayers for the general safety of our area. 
	  
    	 	    Sincerely, 
	 	 	 -The Sears Family
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